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14th  WAE CONGRESS 
Yerevan (Armenia), 20 July 2014
MINUTES
1) Opening of the Congress

The President Mario Scarzella opens the 14th Congress. He expresses the hope for a successful Congress and thanks the attendees for their participation. 

He also informs that the WA President, Prof. Dr. Ugur Erdener, is not able to come to our Congress and sends his greetings with a message addressed to all the delegates. Such a text is read by Alessandra Colasante.

The President invites Mrs Nazik Amiryan, President of the Armenian Archery Federation and President of the Organising Committee (OC) to take the floor and update the Congress attendees about the European Championships. 

Mrs Amiryan takes the floor to present the European Championships which will start the day after with a scheduled Opening Ceremony. She finally wishes good results to the athletes during the event.

The President thanks the Minister of Sport and Youth of the Republic of Armenia, Mr Gabriel Hazaryan for his participation and invite him to take the floor. The Minister addresses a welcome message to the Congress.


2)  Report of Registration

The Secretary General, Marinella Pisciotti, after the roll call, announces that 35 Member Associations are in attendance and all of them are in good standing.

The simply majority is 18 at that moment.

Member Associations in attendance are:

ARM;  AUT; BEL; BLR; BUL; CRO; CYP; DEN; EST; FIN;  FRA; GBR; GEO; GER; GRE; HUN;  ISR;  ITA;  LTU; LUX; MDA; POL; ROU; RUS; SLO; SVK; SWE; TUR; UKR

Proxies are:

AZE to TUR; FRO to SWE; NED to GBR; SMR to ITA; SRB to BUL;

SUI to GER

3) Report by the  President
A written report is hand out inside the folder of the Congress documents, and Alessandra Colasante reads the President report.

The President Mario Scarzella thanks the President of the Armenian Archery Federation, Mrs Nazik Amiryan, for the warm hospitality they have reserved to all of us. 

 He affirms that the European Outdoor Championships starting tomorrow has got an even greater value since it is valid as Continental Quota Tournament  for the very first edition of the European Games, to be held in Baku, Azerbaijan, on 17-22 June 2015.

Furthermore he informs the Congress that from the European Games edition, WAE will receive a financial contribution from the Organizing Committee. That financial resource will be used in total for Archery development in your countries, to increase the visibility of Archery events and to help you at the organization of European events more and more professional.
The President underlines that the European Youth Cup is increasing more and more the number of entries. Year by year, we register a higher number of participants, so the Youth Cup can now be considered one of the most valid test of a competition at the maximum level of European Youth Archery for our young athletes. Our very next goal is to guarantee to the Youth competitions the same level, visibility and importance of the Senior competitions.
He congratulates for the great outcome of the WAE Coaching Course Conductors that took place in Belek Antalya (TUR) from 9 to 18 December 2013, educating 16 participants from 11 European Federations on how to train  Level 1 archery coaches. The President thanks the Turkish Archery Federation for their warm and excellent hospitality.
At the end, the President thanks the Executive Board Members, the Secretary General, the Technical Delegates, the Judges, the Committees, the Coaches and all the people who are working so hard for the benefit of archery.

4)  Nominations of scrutineers / Voting procedure

The following scrutineers are nominated for that Congress session: Mrs. Irena Rosa (SLO), Mr Cenneth Ahlund (SWE) and Mr Sirer Aydin (TUR).


The Secretary General informs that elections will be run using electronic voting system, while for the other matters the voting procedure is by raising of hands. 

 The Congress Delegates make no objection to the use of that system. 35 voting boxes are distributed and a test is made to check if the voting system works. 

5) Approval of the minutes of 2012 Congress in Amsterdam 

(NED).

There are no questions or comments arising from the floor. The minutes are approved.

6) Finances

The  Chairperson  of the Finance Board, Christian Laforest reports

on the financial situation for the year 2012 and 2013. No questions are raised on the Finance and Audit Board reports. 

7) Approval of the reports  

The accounts and the Auditors Reports for 2012 and 2013 are approved by Congress by raise of hands.

8) Committees Reports

-   DTAC Committee

The chairwoman Mrs Evelyn Papadopoulou reads the Report of the Committee.

No comments are raised by the Congress delegates.

-   3D & Field Committee

Mr Cenneth Alhund , member of the Committee,  reads the Report of the Committee.

No comments are raised by the Congress delegates.

-   Judges Committee

Mr Henk Wagemaker, member of the Judges Committee, reads the Report of the Committee.

No comments are raised by the Congress delegates.

-   Junior Committee

The chairwoman, Mrs Irena Rosa, reads the Report of the Committee.

No comments are raised by the Congress delegates.

-   Medical Liaison
Dr Stefano Osele reads his Report 

No comments are raised by the Congress delegates



-  Para Archery Liaison

No comments are raised by the Congress delegates

9)  Motion to the WAE Constitution 




The motion to the Constitution require a two-third majority.

The Congress votes on the motion.

Motion n. 1

Art. 2.4.3  (requested by WAE Executive Board)

The European Para-Archery Championships will be held every 2 years

 in even years

Voting on Motion 1 (35 voting delegates:  35 Yes).  Passed 

10) Effective date of accepted motion

The motion will come into effect from today, 20 July 2014.

11)  Elections
For the first Round is requested simple majority of the valid votes of the registered Member Associations: 18 

Second Round: for the remaining positions after the 1st Round, the candidates who receive the highest number of votes, will be elected.

Election of the  President

Participants : 35 
Requested majority: 18

1 candidate

Mario Scarzella  (ITA)
34  votes  (elected for the term 2014-2018)


Election of the Vice President

Participants: 35

Requested majority: 18

1 candidate

Hakan Cakiroglu (TUR)
31 votes  (elected for the term 2014-2018)
Elections of 3 Executive Board Members

The Secretary General informs the Congress that as Hakan Cakiroglu has been elected as Vice President, hence his candidature as Executive Board Member is withdrawn. Before the election starts, Mr Vicente Martinez-Orga (ESP) and Miss Nune Vasilyan (ARM) take the floor both to announce their decision to withdraw their candidatures for the Executive Board.

Participants : 35

Requested majority: 18

4 candidates 

Sabrina Steffens  (GER)
29  votes (elected for the term 2014-2018)

Philippe Bouclet  (FRA)
24  votes
Daniel Pavlov  (BUL)
24  votes
Evelyn Papadopoulou (GRE)  21 votes

Since 2 candidates have received the same votes, and one of the positions is for a 4 years term, and the other one is for 2 years term, a second round will be held to determine which candidate will be elected for a 4 years term.

Philippe Bouclet (FRA)
16  votes

Daniel Pavlov (BUL)

16  votes

Third round:

Daniel Pavlov (BUL)
16  votes  (elected for the term 2014-2018)

Philippe Bouclet (FRA)
14  votes  (elected for the term 2014-2016)
Mrs Sabrina Steffens (GER) and Daniel Pavlov (BUL) are elected as Executive Board Members for the term 2014-2018. Mr Philippe Bouclet (FRA) is elected as Executive Board Member for the term 2014-2016.

Mrs Evelyn Papadopoulou (GRE) is the first substitute.

The President thanks the delegates for their trust and assures that he will continue to work with an even greater impulse for the development of archery in Europe. 

He congratulates the newly elected members of the Executive Board, and confirms  Mrs Marinella Pisciotti as Secretary General of WAE and Mr Christian Laforest as chairperson of the Finance Board. The delegates approve this proposal by raise of hands.


12)  European Championships
The delegates of the Congress are informed by the Secretary General that during the prior Executive Board meeting, the following European Championships had been allocated: 

· European Indoor Championships  2015 to Archers Association of Slovenia. The competition will be held in Koper on 24-28 February 2015.
· European Field Championships  2015 to the Polish Archery Federation. The Championship will be held in Rzeszow/Lancut on 6-10 October 2015
·  European Para Archery Championships 2016 to the French Archery Federation. The Championship will be held in Saint Jean de Monts-Challans on 2-10 April 2016.

Mrs Irena Rosa from Slovenia takes the floor to make a brief video-slide presentation of 2015 European Indoor Championships. 

Afterwards, Mr David Sherrat, Secretary General of the Archery GB and Mr David Harrison take the floor to give an update on the organization of 2016 European Outdoor Championships that will be held in Nottingham on 23-29 May. A video slide is shown. 
13)  European Grand Prix  
The Secretary General informs the delegates that the venue of 2015 Grand Prix edition was changed. It will be held in Marathon (GRE) on 26-28 March 2015, instead of Olympia. That competition is valid as second qualification Tournament to gain places for the 1st European Games in Baku.

Mr Petros Synadinos, President of the Greek Archery Federation, is invited to make a short presentation of the venue and the field in Marathon.

Regarding the Grand Prix competitions, the Secretary General stresses what the President said in his report: it is necessary to find some solutions in order to increase the general interest of our Grand Prix.  The delegates are invited to suggest new solutions and to send their proposals to WAE as soon as possible in order to be examined by the next Executive Board meeting in November. 


14)  Awards


Mr  Klaus Lindau resigned from the position of  Vice President of the World Archery Europe, hence during Executive Board meeting, after the proposal of the German Archery Federation, it was decided to award him with the title of Honorary Vice President of World Archery Europe. Klaus Lindau was elected for the first time as Vice President of EMAU in 1996.
By acclamation Congress agrees to award him with such a honorary title.

The President gives to Klaus Lindau the plaquette and thanks him for his contribution to the development of WAE and for his exceptional life time services to archery.


The Executive Board had received also a proposal from the Archers Association of Slovenia to award Irena Rosa, who is involved in archery from 30 years. Irena was an archer for 14 years, she is International Judge from 20 years, for10 years leading the European Youth Development Committee, and was President of the Slovenian Archery Federation for 7 years.

Such a proposal is widely applauded by the Congress delegates.

The President gives to Irena Rosa an award and thanks her for her work towards the promotion of archery and the success working with young archers.

The Executive Board members decided also to award the President of the World Archery, Prof. Dr. Ugur Erdener, for his great energy he always spends and deserves for the development of archery in the world.

The Congress delegates agrees by acclamation to award the President Erdener. The President Mario Scarzella will give this award to him during the Opening Ceremony of the European Championships. 

The President thanks all the participants for the great contribution, the scrutineers, and the Executive Board members and declares the 14th WAE Congress closed at 7:00 p.m.

